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With very helpful, expert guidance from IDA Program Manager Dr. John Barentine, the Town staff 
and Fountain Hills Dark Sky Association worked to update the community’s Outdoor Lighting 
Ordinance.  While the existing ordinance already had excellent shielding requirements, the 
updates focused on correlated color temperature and lumen density guidelines. 
 
At the same time, updates to the Sign Regulations were also proposed to set a maximum of 100 
nits for the nighttime brightness of electronic message boards. 
 
The updated lighting and sign ordinances were unanimously approved by the Town Council on 
November 3, 2016. 
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NOTE:  The final two pages of the Fountain Hills Sign Regulations were modified 
to address the proposed updates for electronic message boards.  Those two 

pages follow. 
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